## OFFICE OF THE FIRST SELECTMAN

Telephone (203) 563-0100 Fax (203) 563-0299

Email to: lynne vanderslice@wiltonct.org





Lynne A. Vanderslice First Selectman

David K. Clune Second Selectman

Lori A. Bufano Selectman

Michael P. Kaelin Selectman

Deborah McFadden Selectman

TOWN HALL 238 Danbury Road Wilton, CT 06897

## BOARD OF SELECTMEN BUDGET WORK SESSION SATURDAY FEBRUARY 3, 2018 MEETING ROOM B

PRESENT:

First Selectman Lynne Vanderslice, David Clune, Michael Kaelin, Lori Bufano,

Deborah McFadden

**GUESTS:** 

Anne Kelly-Lenz, Steve Pierce, Steve Pierce (Director, Parks & Recreation Commission) Bob Nerney (Director, Planning and Land Use Management) Mike Ahern & Jennifer Fascitelli of Public Works, Chief John Lynch, Captain Tom

Conlan and members of the Police Commission

OTHERS:

Members of the Press and Members of the Public

## A. Call to Order

Meeting called to order 9:20 am by Ms. Vanderslice.

## **B. Budget Discussions**

Overview

Ms. Vanderslice provided an overview of the budget status

Land Use Departments

Robert Nerney, Director of Planning and Land Use Management reviewed the FY19 Budget requests for the Planning and Land Use Departments.

Social Services

Sarah Heath, Director of Social Services reviewed the FY19 Budget requests for the Social Services Department.

Parks & Recreation

Steve Pierce, Director Parks and Recreation reviewed the FY19 Budget request for the Parks and Recreation Department

Department of Public Works

Mike Ahern and Jennifer Fascitelli of the Public Works Department reviewed the FY19 Budget requests for the Public Works Department.

Brief recess at 11:38am

Back in Session at 11:45am

- Police Department
   Chief John Lynch reviewed the FY19 Budget requests for the Police Department.
- General Budget Discussion
   After Department reviews, the Board of Selectmen had a general budget discussion.
- C. Public Comment None.
- D. Police Town Campus Committee Additional Members
  Ms. Vanderslice noted that the Police Town Campus Committee has recommended three
  additional members to the committee which she will be bringing to the Board of Selectmen
  at the meeting scheduled for Monday February 5, 2018.
- E. Executive Session Update on DPW and Assessor Search
  Ms. Vanderslice asked for a motion to go into Executive Session at 12:30PM for an update
  on the DPW and Assessor Search. Motion moved by Ms. Bufano, seconded by Ms.
  McFadden and unanimously carried.

Out of Executive Session at 1:45pm.

F. Adjournment – Having no further business, Ms. Vanderslice asked for a motion to adjourn. Motion made by Ms. McFadden to adjourn meeting at 1:47PM. Motion was seconded by Ms. Bufano and unanimously carried.

Jacqueline Rochester Recording Secretary Taken from Video